
                                                                                                        

Longfellow Middle School PTA  

General Meeting Minutes 

Friday, May 3rd 2019 

 

Call to Order and Welcome 

President Jennifer Von Elm called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. 

Votes 

• MOTION: To approve LMS updated PTA Bylaws: Motion (Kim Todd) and Second (Jay Singh) 
• VOTE:  carried on voice vote  
• RESOLVED: The LMS updated PTA Bylaws were approved without modification 

 
• MOTION: To approve the executive board for 2019-2020:  Motion (Steph Anglin) and Second (Cathy Sarris) 
• VOTE:  carried on voice vote  
• RESOLVED: The Executive Board for 2019-2020 were approved without modification 

 
• MOTION: To approve the March Meeting Minutes:  Motion (Steph Anglin) and Second (Cathy Sarris) 
• VOTE:  carried on voice vote  
• RESOLVED: The March Meeting minutes were approved without modification 

 

President 

• The PTA President thanked all our volunteers.  
o None of the programs would have happened without your help! 
o Special “Thank you” to Kim Todd who for the past 5 years has worked on our newsletter 
o Thank you to Savitha Sager and Jenny Wormser for their work on the executive board 

• Nominating 
o We still need volunteers for the following positions: Hospitality, Open House, Reflections, Business 

Partnership, Heritage Night, 8th Grade Party, School Tours. 
Treasurer Reports 

• Treasurer presented new water options for staff that include looking for grants and to upgrade school water 
fountains with filtered option. 

 
Program Reports 
VP of Programming, Mel Tillerson, reported on Teacher Appreciation and 8th Grade Party: 

• Thank you to the LMS community for support – we were able to recognize every staff member including bus 
drivers. 

• Thank you to everyone that volunteered to decorate doors, Cinco de Mayo Luncheon, cheese and sparking 
water party, smoothie bar, and gift card raffle. 

• 8th Grade party will be held on Tuesday, June 11th from 7-9:30 p.m. at Longfellow 
• No siblings allowed, 8th graders only 
• Parent volunteers needed 

Presented Jennifer Von Elm adjourned the meeting at 9:30 a.m.  


